OHIO DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

DISTRICT 6 » 40¢ EAST WILLIAM STREET * DELAWARE, OHIO » 43015 « 800.372.7714

March 16, 2022:

Philip Wright, P.E., P.S.
Sanitation Engineer
Marion County

222 West Center Street
Marion, OH 43302

Re: MAR-23-1.52 (PID: 105850)
Letter of Notification of SFHA Exemption

Dear Mr. Wright:

The Ohio Department of Transportation project MAR-23-1.52 (PID: 105850) is located within
a Special Flood Hazard Area Zone AE in your community.,

The proposed project is to perform structural spray lining on 466 feet of 84” circular concrete
pipe in Marion County at SLM 1.52.

As a courtesy, we are informing you of this project. The above described work is considered
maintenance since the USACE pump station controls the 100 year flood pool elevation for the
watershed. Because of this, the project is exempt from the normal permit process required for
work encroaching on a SFHA. No further correspondence will be forthcoming.

If you need additional information please contact the designer, Clayton Bloor at
(740) 833-8193.

Respectfully,

0 0L

R. Adams, P.E.
istrict 6 Hydraulic Engineer
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